September 19, 2021

SF Land Use and Transportation Committee

Chair Myrna Melgar, and Supervisors Dean Preston, and Aaron Peskin:

re: Land Use and Transportation Committee item 210934 - Creation of a “Beach to Bay” Car-Free Connection and Equitable Access to Golden Gate Park]

Beach to Bay Trails

There are numerous streets that connect bike lanes across the city and many run through the Panhandle and Golden Gate Park. Why do the maps of Golden Gate Park not include the many bike lanes and pedestrian trails throughout the park that were set up to make traveling through the park easy and safe? I know they exist before I have ridden on those trails.

What is the point of setting aside more bike only streets and bike lanes when cyclists refuse to use them? Why do cyclists insist on riding in the car lanes on the streets that have bike lanes? The lack of cyclists use of the areas set aside for them should be addressed before any further street alterations for them should be considered in San Francisco. How can you punish drivers for not following the law and endangering cyclists when you allow cyclists to taunt and harass drivers and pedestrians? As I understand it, the City is transit first, not cyclists first.

Don’t leave the subject of weather out of the conversation. There is a reason the Saturday closures were limited to the months of April through September. The park is located in a cold, foggy windy part of the city that makes a car the most popular way to visit the park. There is no reason to assume this winter will be different.

Sincerely,

Mari Eiiza,
CSFN Land Use and Transportation Chair
East Mission Improvement Association 




[bookmark: _GoBack]Second letter sent to the full board with 2007 document attached.

cc: Board of Supervisors, sent earlier to the Land Use and Transportation Committee. I’m adding a copy of the 2007 agreement.
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Attached: 2007 agreement signed by neighborhood leaders:
I hope you will read this document to see how much friendlier and cordial the relationships were in 2007 and consider how the board of supervisors may return to operating in a more friendly manner with your constituents.
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